[image: image1.png]PTA

everychild.onevoice®



RITCHIE PARK ES
PTA NEWSLETTER 


WWW.MONTGOMERYSCHOOLSMD.ORG/SCHOOLS/RITCHIEPARKES/PARENTS
September 10, 2010

WELCOME BACK
On behalf of the PTA, I want to welcome everyone to another exciting school year.  We hope you enjoyed the PTA Welcome Back Celebration after meeting your teachers at Sneak Peek and had a chance to check out the newly designed tie-dyed Ritchie Park t-shirts.  The PTA is already hard at work planning more activities and programs to enhance your children’s academic and cultural experience and to give them opportunities just to have fun too!
If you’ve been thinking about joining the PTA, this is the year to do it!  Participation in the PTA is your opportunity to contribute to the school and to your child’s educational experience.  You don’t have to contribute a lot of money or a lot of time to make a difference.  Volunteering in the classroom once a month or helping out at a PTA event like Pizza Bingo or just paying your PTA membership dues of $15 goes a long way toward building the foundation of an enriching year for your children at Ritchie Park.  Come help us build!  --Jennifer Young, PTA President 

Welcome to Our New Principal and Assistant Principal

Let’s extend a warm welcome to our new principal, Ms. Long and assistant principal, Mrs. Dixon.  The PTA hosted a welcome reception on June 8th for Ms. Long.  Both have been working hard with the PTA leadership over the summer to plan for the school year.

New Families Sign Up for Buddy Family Match-ups

We would like to welcome all the new families who have joined the Ritchie Park community!  We hope that you are getting settled in and that your child(ren) are loving their teachers and making new friends.  If you haven’t yet done so, you may still sign up to be paired with a Buddy Family.  This family can be a contact for you with any questions you may have about the school now and as the year goes on.

If you are a returning RPES family, please consider volunteering to be a Buddy Family for a family new to Ritchie Park.  It is a small time commitment, but a big help to someone new to the school.  For returning and new families, please contact Stephanie DiFrancesco (see sidebar).
Join the PTA and PTA Listserve– Return Directory Forms
Be sure to join or renew your membership. Membership dues are $15 for each voting member.  Your membership in the Ritchie Park PTA helps support the school and provides you with a unique opportunity to become involved in your child’s education.  Contact Marquette Heaven (see sidebar) with any questions.  
Sign up for the listserve in order to receive reminders and important information on PTA activities and programs.  Send an e-mail to RPESPTA-subscribe@yahoogroups.com to join.  Please include your name and note that you’re a parent of RPES.  Contact Suzanne Smith, srrn74@hotmail.com with any questions.  

If you were not included in the RPES directory last year, you should have received a blank directory form in the PTA Panther Packet.  More forms can be found in the office and at the PTA website.  If your information was included in the RPES directory, you should verify the information on the directory form you received.  All forms need to be returned to the school by Sept. 17th in order for your complete information to be included in the directory.
Advocacy Corner

The City of Rockville is holding a hearing on Monday, Sept. 13 at 7 p.m. for the Mayor and Council to consider an amendment to its Master Plan called the “Municipal Growth Element” that addresses the impact of future growth on schools.  An August 2010 draft acknowledges the current overcapacity situation at RPES and urges MCPS to invest in the current and future needs of its schools.  The Ritchie Park PTA adopted a resolution that urges the Mayor and Council to be proactive on the issue.  The resolution was circulated on the listserve and will be posted on the website.  Consider joining us in person or by sending a supportive e-mail.  Contact Cheryl Moss Herman (see sidebar) for more information.
FOR SALE!
Kidstuff Coupon Books 
Books are now on sale and went home in your children’s backpacks.  There are over 200 pages from retailers like Macy’s, Dick’s, and Children’s Place; restaurants like Subway, Maggie Moos, and Cici's Pizza; and attractions like Port Discovery, Shadowlands, and bowling alleys.  Each book is $25 and half of that goes right back to RPES.  Keep one in your purse or car so it’s always there!   For more information, contact Julie Baron, juliebaron@verizon.net, or Erin Lobato, erin_lobato@hotmail.com.
Newly Redesigned Tie-Dyed RPES T-Shirts
Show your school spirit.  Short-sleeved t-shirts cost $15.00 for one and $10 each for more than one.  Order forms are found in the PTA Panther Packet and are available at the front office.  Please contact Melissa Kullen, melissa.kullen@ comcast.net or Randi Freundlich (see sidebar) to purchase one.
Advertising Space Available in the School Directory
Packed with valuable data like student contact info, PTA calendar, class lists and much more, the directory is an indispensable resource and an effective way to advertise your business to Ritchie Park families, faculty and staff.  School Directorease is the company helping the PTA to create the directory.  If you are interested in including an advertisement in the directory, please contact Julie Beiser at Julie@schooldirectorease.com or 240-206-6273 x105 by September 15th.  
WAYS TO VOLUNTEER
Room Parents Needed
This year, Grade Representatives will help coordinate the Room Parent responsibilities and improve communication between the PTA and parents/ guardians.  As always, we need Room Parent volunteers to coordinate parties.  The Grade Representatives are:  Kindergarten - Laura Degnon, laura@degnon.org; 1st Grade - Rodney Peele, rpeele@aoa.org; 2nd Grade - Marci Maged, magedpr@aol.com; 3rd Grade - Jodi Gershoni, jgershoni@hotmail.com; 4th Grade - Linda Montgomery, (see sidebar); 5th Grade – Rebecca Goodum, goodumsrus@sbcglobal.net.
Hand Sanitizers Needed for the Lunch Room

You can drop off donations at the table inside the doors to the left in the APR.  Three out of four periods have recess first and then come in for lunch.  Thanks for helping clean our kids' hands before lunch!
Also needed…

· Lunch and Recess volunteers, contact Natalie Childs, gnatchilds@msn.com
· Help with the Back to School Night dinner for the staff, contact Karen Watson, kmpk1969@yahoo.com
A BIG THANK YOU TO…

· Edit Gvirtzman for chairing the PTA Welcome Back Celebration.  Edit would also like to thank “Stephanie DiFrancesco, Karla Berggren and Jennifer Young who helped me put everything together.”  Thanks also to Rori Kochman, Jill Schuck, and Jennie Feldmann who arranged the drinks sales for the Fifth Grade Promotion Committee; and Carnival Day, Carmen’s Ice, and Potomac Pizza for providing the entertainment and food.
· Cat Goodyear and Cindy McLoughlin for organizing the school supply drive.
· Kim Testa and staff member Shira Hill for submitting a grant application to Target for which Ritchie Park was awarded a $2000 grant for “Playbuilding:  Building Writing Skills Through Drama” that will be used this year for a cultural arts program.
2010-2011 RPES PTA Officers


Jennifer Young, President


young.jennifer@gmail.com


301-309-8764


�Stephanie DiFrancesco, President-Elect


sdifrancesco@live.com


301-340-7696�


Sharri Freedman, Fundraising VP �sharribeth@aol.com


301-341-4478





Karla Berggren. Programs VP


Karla_hunt_berg@yahoo.com


301-424-8878


�Angie Dixson, Secretary


angiedixson@aol.com


301-340-7266


 �Carrie Hirschfield, Treasurer


chirshfield@yahoo.com


301-605-7009 





PTA Board of Directors


Cheryl Moss Herman, Delegate to MoCo Council of PTAs and Cluster Coordinator for RM Cluster


hermanfour@msn.com


301-610-6634�


Richard Hart, Delegate to MoCo Council of PTAs and Past President


theharts99@yahoo.com


301-424-3446�


Marquette Heaven, Membership Chair


marquetteheaven@aol.com


301-294-6540�


Randi Freundlich, Communications Chair


�HYPERLINK "http://us.mc1121.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=rwfreundlich@gmail.com"�rwfreundlich@gmail.com�


301-424-0663�


Catherine McCoskey, Teacher Representative


Catherine_L_McCoskey@mcpsmd.org


301-279-8475�


Catherine Long, Principal


Catherine_Long@mcpsmd.org


301-279-8475





Remember the Principal’s Newsletter is online now at www.montgomeryschoolsmd.org/schools/ritchieparkes








Upcoming PTA Events


Sept. 13, 7 p.m.�
Rockville Mayor and Council Meeting Regarding RPES Growth Plan �
�
Sept. 16, 12 p.m.�
Community Service Committee Meeting�
�
Sept.  20, 6 p.m.�
Board of Education Candidates Forum at Rockville Library�
�
Sept. 22, 7 p.m.�
Back to School Night�
�
Oct. 5, 7 p.m.�
Volunteer Training & PTA Meeting�
�
Oct. 8, 5:30 p.m.�
Pizza Bingo at St. Raphael’s�
�









